Handy Sanitary District

Emergency Meeting of the Board

November 20, 2013
Minutes
Board Attendees: Chairperson Karen Nash, Norman Hunt, Tim Loflin, and Darcus Bisher

Staff Attendees: Clerk to the Board/Interim Manager Renae Stafford 

Guest Attendees: see attached list
Karen Nash called the meeting to order and Arlin Sechrist made a motion to move into closed session to discuss Badin Lake Sewer Project litigation. Darcus Bisher seconded the motion, passed by the Board 5-0.
Arlin Sechrist made a motion to move back into open session, seconded by Darcus Bisher, passed by the Board 5-0. 
Arlin Sechrist made a motion to approve the proposed settlement agreement with Monroe Roadways, as well as the proposed change order, and pay request #21 on the SRF loan, contingent upon signatures by Monroe Roadways, Liberty Mutual Insurance Company (bonding company for Monroe Roadways), and Young Construction Company. Norman Hunt seconded the motion, passed by the Board 5-0.

The Board also reviewed invoices from Attorney Leann Martin for the legal service related to the Badin Lake Sewer Project for July, August, and September and Renae Stafford explained that the project budget will have little money until the funds from NCDENR IFS are processed to the District’s account and discussed that unless the Board has an objection, District staff can advise Leann Martin that these invoice will be paid upon receipt of the IFS funds. The Board agreed. 

Arlin Sechrist made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Norman Hunt, passed by the Board 5-0. Adjourned.
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